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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15513 Blackhawk Rd.
Lake Park, MN 56544
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jerry Johnson,
Chairman: Jason Rosing							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on October 10, 2017 at 7pm.  All members were present with the exception of J Johnson.  The minutes from the September 12, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion from E Clem, and 2nd by W Jacobson and it carried.  The treasure’s report from last month was reviewed with discussion from the board and will be brought forward next month for approval.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from W Jacobson, 2nd by E Clem and it carried.

Fire Hall contract was discussed as the contract has not been signed yet.  Jason will call and confirm a few discrepancies that the board has questions on and will bring back to the next meeting in November.

Road projects:
*Talked about getting the grading completed on the gravel roads before winter. 
*Buckhorn road was discussed with the Road Maintenance Support report from John Okeson:
At 15505 remove a triangle portion of the concrete driveway (8x20) Raise the road by the driveway as it has washed away by the concrete driveway.  Need to establish a ditch from the concrete driveway to the next driveway at 15495.  Rip Rap ditch bottom approx. 75 feet in length.  At 15480 to 15490 on the north side of the road needs a ditch from the blacktop drive approx. 100 feet down the hill and use erosion control blanket with seeding.  Shape the road surface and use RAP material approx. 2”thick on the cul-de-sac and westerly to 15480 compact to help control erosion.  Scott Hendrickson has been asked to also look at this road project and give us an estimate.
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The overhead door needs to be replaced with a commercial grade door due to last winter having ice issue and the door being sprung and not working properly.  The board has received two quotes and a motion was made by E Clem, and 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried to approve Josh Rosing to install a new commercial garage door.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:45PM by E Clem, 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.

Minutes approved on November 21, 2017.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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